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State of California California Natural Resources Agency 
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 

Date:  September 1, 2015 
Telephone:  (916) 654-5191 
File:  12-AFC-03 

To:  Commissioner Karen Douglas - Presiding Member 
 Commissioner Janea A. Scott - Associate Member 

Susan Cochran - Hearing Officer 

From: California Energy Commission Keith Winstead/Mike Monasmith 
 1516 Ninth Street   Siting Project Managers 
 Sacramento, CA  95814-5512 

Subject: REDONDO BEACH ENERGY PROJECT (12-AFC-03) STATUS REPORT # 14 
  

Per the Committee’s latest Scheduling Order dated August 5, 2015, which directed parties to 
continue submission of status reports on the first of each month, staff submits the following in 
preparation for the Order’s next designated Status Conference September 11, 2015.  

Final Staff Assessment (FSA) Status 

Staff continues to work towards completion of all remaining FSA sections.  Several sections 
incorporate comments received from the applicant, interveners and agencies during the PSA 
comment period. Discussions of Noise & Vibration between staff, the applicant, and the city 
of Redondo Beach are ongoing. In response to the City of Redondo Beach's motion to 
compel production of technical noise data and to augment staff’s analysis regarding the 
project’s operational noise model, staff requested on August 11, 2015 that the applicant 
provide additional noise modeling information. The applicant provided this information on 
August 28, 2015 (TN: 205909). Staff is currently incorporating this information into the model 
and will use the results in its FSA.  
 
Staff notes that the South Coast Air Quality Management District informed the Committee in 
its August 28, 2015 status report that a date for the Final Determination of Compliance 
(FDOC) has not been determined. The timing of the FDOC will affect when staff will be able 
to complete the Air Quality and Public Health sections of the RBEP FSA.  
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